
May 25, 2023 
 
 
To: Dr. Tom Jackson, Jr., President 

From: Gio Guerrero, Associated Students President and SFAC CO-Chair 

Amber Blakeslee, Executive Director of Finance & Budget and SFAC Co-Chair 

Re: Student Fee Advisory Committee Recommendation 

 

The Associated Students conducted a student referendum to measure the student support of 
raising the Associated Students Fee by $19 per year, from $117 to $136. The referendum was 
held April 17 through April 21. The proposed fee increase was approved by the required 
majority of students voting in the referendum as shown in the results below. At the May 4, 2023 
meeting, the Student Fee Advisory Committee (SFAC) met and accepted the results from the 
student referendum. Based on the results of the referendum, the committee voted to 
recommend increasing the Associated Students Fee as proposed. 

The results of the ballot question is as follows: 

A yes vote indicates your approval of adjusting the Associated Students Fee from the 
current $117 per year ($59 Fall semester, $58 Spring semester) to $136 per year, ($68 
per semester). 

 

Rank Response Votes % 

1 Yes 275 75% 

2 No 91 25% 
Number of voters: 367, Group size: 5280, Percentage of voted: 6.76% 

 
According to the Student Fee Advisory Committee guideline and systemwide fee policy, your 
approval of the Committee’s recommendation is also necessary. If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 
 
Recommend Approval: Approval: 
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